CHAPEL HILL PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION

306 North Columbia Street, Chapel Hill, North Carolina  27516-2124

T: 919.968.2888 X 377    F: 919.969.2063    E: info@chapelhillarts.org

www.chapelhillarts.org
COMMITTEE REPORT

Committee name: Collections Committee
Date submitted: April 14, 2004
Last meeting date: March 31, 2004
Attendees: Colleen Black-Semelka, Anita Wolfenden
Summary of discussion(s): 

Colleen and I went to the NC Art Museum with five pieces from the CH art collection to meet with the appraiser, Mr. Coffee (I am not sure this really was his name) who had this to say:  

 

The Braque piece is not signed and it is a cancelled plate - you can see the scratches. The print was done after it was cancelled and could have been done by anybody and it was not acknowledged by Braque. He (Mr. Coffee) was not himself familiar with the print but indicated that ours has no value.
 

Dali was immensely prolific and made huge numbers of prints. He signed blank pages and had others make the prints. The print we have could be authentic. It is signed on the back by a guild that is fairly reputable.

The Calder color lithograph might be traceable in a graphic catalogue. He said for us to talk to Timothy Riggs at the Ackland - he is a print expert.  The Calder might be signed under the mat - you would have to have a conservationist take the mat off and look.  The stamp on the back is from a reputable seller.   This print is probably the best piece of the ones we brought - similar ones have been valued at $1000.
 

The small UNC prints are part of a vast number of similar prints in circulation and in books. They are probably from around 1960 and it seemed what he was saying is that they are illustrations, not art.
 

General recommendations:
 

Replace mats and backings with acid free material.  If we want to keep the original mat we can cut a piece of mylar exactly the size of the mat opening and place under it, to isolate the acidic paper from the artwork and the acid free board beneath it.
The mats should be at least 4 ply - the larger the print the thicker the mat, so that if the print buckles and bubbles it won't reach the glass which can cause mildew.
Action items for full commission to consider: 

I think the storage we have in the CH public library is not very good, it is cramped space shared with various other stuff. We need to rethink storage.

We could get rid of several of these works. In most cases we have no idea who donated them. They might have historical interest – and we should photograph them and put them on our website and encourage people to look at them and let us know if they recognize any and might give us some information about the artwork and/or the donor.
There is a complicated process of decommissioning anything given to the town and the commission needs to look at the art work and decide which pieces to decommission and then start the ball rolling to get it done.

Future action items: For the committee: get in touch with Mr. Riggs at the Ackland.
Next meeting scheduled: 

Submitted by:   Anita Wolfenden

